CITY CLERK'S OFFICE
Access to Information & Privacy Division

File No.: 04-1000-20-2025-120

March 12, 2025

s.22(1)

Dear 5-22(1)

Re: Request for Access to Records under the Freedom of Information and Protection
of Privacy Act (the “Act”)

| am responding to your request of February 18, 2025 under the Freedom of Information and
Protection of Privacy Act for:

Records (such as correspondence, plans, and/or budgets) related to Granville
Loop Park and the Granville Loop Park Tennis Courts, specifically addressing the:
1. Reason for the current tennis court closure;
2. Plan and budget of proposed tennis court maintenance work; and
3. Timeline of the tennis court closure.
Date range: January 1, 2024 to February 15, 2025

All responsive records are attached*. Some information in the records has been severed
(blacked out) under s.15(1)(I) of the Act. You can read or download this section here:
http://www.bclaws.ca/EPLibraries/bclaws new/document/ID/freeside/96165 00.

*Please note that Park Board staff have advised that the budget for maintenance falls under the
overall operating budget for Downtown Parks & Beaches; this includes time allocated to assets
based on a set schedule or reactive work, so there is no assigned budget.

Under Part 5 of the Act, you may ask the Information & Privacy Commissioner to review any
matter related to the City’s response to your FOI request by writing to: Office of the Information
& Privacy Commissioner, info@oipc.bc.ca or by phoning 250-387-5629.

If you request a review, please provide the Commissioner’s office with: 1) the request number
(2025-120); 2) a copy of this letter; 3) a copy of your original request; and 4) detailed reasons
why you are seeking the review.

City of Vancouver, CITY CLERK'S OFFICE
Access to Information and Privacy Division
453 West 12" Avenue

Vancouver, British Columbia V5Y 1V4 Canada
Tel: 3-1-1, Outside Vancouver 604-873-7000
Website: vancouver.ca


http://www.bclaws.ca/EPLibraries/bclaws_new/document/ID/freeside/96165_00
mailto:info@oipc.bc.ca

Yours truly,

[Signed by Cobi Falconer]

Cobi Falconer, MAS, MLIS, CIPP/C
Director, Access to Information & Privacy

If you have any questions, please email us at foi@vancouver.ca and we will respond to you as
soon as possible. You may also contact 3-1-1 (604-873-7000) if you require accommodation or
do not have access to email.

Encl. (Response Package)
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Granville Loop Tennis Court Closure

Sequence of Events

Jan. 15: Employee reports portions of courts are very slippery as he almost fell while
carrying out maintenance (removing leaf and pine needie litter form courts). Courts
closed. interim signage put up and gates locked. Work order submitted for pressure
washing. ‘Courts Closed for Maintenance’ signs ordered to reflect current situation

Jan. 17: New signs collected. Waiting for completion notification for pressure
washing work order. Courts remain ciosed for the next 6 weeks.

Week of March 3: Informed that “power washing these color coated courts is only
done on a 2 year maintenance schedule and if the courts should be closed during
those months due to safety issues from all maintenance work not being resolved on
a consistent basis than | think that is a great idea”. Signage replaced and added to.
March 6 Courts completely cleaned of tree litter. Blown and salt added to the worst
of the algae spots.

March 6: courts opened with signage stating “Slipper surfaces” and “Caution:
Slippery when wet”.

Courts to be inspected weekly by Park Ops. Drainage, Court crews and coatings
crews should be addressing everything that fall outside of the Park (Horticulture)
Ops purview
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